COOL HILL PARK ADDITIONS 1&2 PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC.
Spring Meeting Minutes

Sugar Creek Town Hall

Saturday, June 16, 2012

Agenda

· Welcome & Opening Remarks-President-Pat Werner, Secretary-Jodie Tristano, VP/Treasurer-Darren Tristano, Directors; Mark Weseman and John Pierquet

· Meeting Call to Order, Nominations and Election for three open Positions
· One Director-2 year term (incumbent Mark Weseman)

· Secretary-2 year term (incumbent Jodie Tristano)

· President-2 year term (incumbent Pat Werner)

· Approval of minutes from last annual meeting

· Old Business

· New Business

· Adjournment

Meeting Call to Order, Nominations and Elections of Board Members for ’11 – ‘12

· Meeting Call to Order- the meeting called to order at 10:00AM after validation of a quorum of owners in attendance.  Pat expressed the board’s appreciation to the homeowners and board members that volunteer their time to assist with association.   We hope to get more involvement this year.
· Election: Vote was taken and 100% vote to elect the following:  
· Pat Werner, President

· Jodie Tristano, Secretary

· Mark Weseman, Director
· FY13/14 Open Positions:  VP/Treasurer, One Director, both 2 year terms

Approval of Minutes from 2011 annual meeting
· Approval of Minutes 2012: Members reviewed minutes.   Pat Werner motioned to approve the minutes; motion approved.

Old Business 

Member Information: Request was made if we can post members information online or have a passcode so they can access who owns what boat etc.   Due to one owner that did not want this listed, we removed this from the web site.  It was decided we will remove this one owner’s information from the web site and list all other owners.

Maintenance Fee/Dues: Darren Tristano and Pat Werner suggested we eliminate the annual Membership Dues of $20.00 and keep the Mandatory Maintenance Fee at $150.00.   This would allow all members voting rights provided their maintenance fees are current.    This would eliminate the cost for the picnic paid by the membership dues.  Motion to approve this change; motion approved.  We were able to collect all dues from with the exception of 3 members plus 1 home in foreclosure.   We have collected over $900.00 in past due fees.   Currently 42 members paid membership dues.
It was recommended that the annual picnic be managed by a separate committee; eliminate the association involvement; the association would not provide any monetary supplement.     It was agreed: 1) The association would make a donation ($150) to the picnic committee; 2) the picnic committee would manage the donation and budget; 3) association would provide the contact information for invitations; 4) the picnic would be pot luck.    Jodie Tristano will update invoice forms and remove the $20.00 membership fees.   
Black top was big cost item this past year.  We don’t anticipate any major fees this next year. No major capital costs.  
Boat Registration: Darren Tristano asked everyone to register their boat as it helps to have each boat identified.  We have the numbers placed on a weather proof sticker.  We also request a boat sticker it placed on paddle boats, canoes and kayaks.  Pat Werner reminded everyone that all forms and dues are available on our web site.  
Legal Fees/Liens:  Pat Werner spoke to our attorney and works on as needed basis to keep our legal fees down.  Our attorney sent letters to the owners that are in arrears for payment and prepared a property lien for each property.   We will also take the next steps to cancel their membership until the fees are paid in full.   Pat will confirm the legal steps with our attorney.
Maintenance/Landscaping:  All trees by the piers were trimmed.  We have hired a new landscaping service.   They are putting together landscaping bid.  Pat Werner is trying to work with the DNR to make some improvements to the piers and deck area.  It is very difficult to work with the DNR as it is very time consuming.  When Pat did meet with someone at the DNR they indicated if we put in flowers it may work.  We are still working through those logistics.  

Budget:  Darren presented the budget.    $ is available, but only $ is committed.   Income budgeted for 2012 is $.   Overall budget change: $

· We will post our insurance policy on our web site.   
· We reduced our insurance costs.  $
· Attorney fees were way down over last year.   $
· Postage was a little higher due to boat decal mailing.  
· We moved to online banking and reduced our banking fees as well.    $
· Landscaping was up slightly over last year due to tree trimming.  $
Motion to approve budget; budget was approved.
New Business

New Projects:  Pat Werner discussed possibly adding railroad ties to parking area.  We are also researching the possibility of adding landscaping rocks and renovating the stairway; maybe add some benches and new picnic tables.  A member indicated the picnic tables can be cumbersome to get into so benches may be a better option with picnic tables.  We believe this will enhance the value of the property.    We are not paying taxes on the park/pier area as it is listed with the county as a park.    We pay a $10.00 document fee annually to maintain the property as a park.  If it would be filed as a waterfront property the taxes would be very high.

Maintenance:    Owners across the piers indicated the light at our pier is very bright and shines directly into his home.   Mark Weseman is working with the owner to adjust the light to avoid disturbing the neighbor across from our piers.  One owner suggested a shade is placed on the light.  Another owner suggested a motion sensor light.  Motion sensor would not work as folks need to get in and out of dock and need to see the piers and water.  Maybe solar lights would work.  Unless we have members that have an electrical background, we would need to pay for this out of our maintenance budget. 

Ballpark figure to change out the lights is $4,000-$6,000.  Board to discuss options.

One member asked if we could have a source of power at the piers to charge boat motors or other things.  There is an outlet at the dock area simply for landscaping and maintenance of the piers.   We do not allow it as a power source for everyone as there is no way to regulate it and it is an additional cost that is not needed.  The association does have access should it be needed in case of an emergency.

Other Business
Pier Assignments:   There are no slip assignments at the end of the piers, it is for temporary mooring only.   Pat Werner is discussing this with our attorney regarding our legal rights for control.  It is also about respect of other owners and meeting the Pier Regulations.  Darren Tristano said the pier regulations are very clear; the boat should not extend 6ft past the slip and any boat must not interfere with any other property owner’s boat navigating to and from pier slips.  
An owner commented we are glad we have this kind of reserve and that last year at the meeting there was some contention with regard to use of boat slips and owners wondering if the board can give feedback of how to manage the fact that some owners simply disregard our rules & regulations and park their large pontoons on the end slips.  This blocks other boats from being able use their slip.   The association is looking into the feasibility of having these pontoon boats towed.  

We encourage all owners to use the park and piers.    We get comments from other owners who want their kids to fish off the docks; they are unable to do this with large boats blocking access to the lake.   A member commented that realtors comment to potential buyers that they can become a member of another park which then deters them from out property.   We want them to point to ours.  

Boat slips in the open slip section are “first come, first served”   A member asked if some people generally get the same “open slips” every year?   We said no.   If assigned, their specific slip goes with the deed to their house.  Owner asked if Cali Acres is the same; most are first come first serve which are piers 1 & 6.  The open slips are not deeded.   
The Lake: Owner asked if dredging by the piers is possible.  DNR won’t allow us to do this.  Nothing can be done at this point but it will be questioned when requesting a permit for the deck.
Park Access:  We discussed changing the key to access the park.  If their membership fees are not up-to-date then we can change out the key.  Rather than manually change out the key one member recommend a pass code key.  That may be difficult to remember the number or the numbers may be hard to read for some on a combination lock.  We suggested changing out the key every 3 years in the fall and then mail keys in late November.  This will also give us more security.  Someone suggested a jump pack –a lock box with a jump pack.
Annual Picnic: Discussed committee and requested volunteers.  Roy and Robbin Ottomoan donated the use of their open lot.  Date of picnic was decided as Saturday, August 27. Jodie Tristano will work with picnic committee to make sure all owners are aware of event.   

Pat Werner responded to questions about the By-Laws stating they are posted on the web site.  She asked, regarding the newsletter, does everyone read it and if so do they like it.  Owners said they like it.   We will continue the newsletter.

Pat Werner asked if there was any additional business to discuss.   None was forthcoming.  Pat Werner motioned to adjourn the meeting.    The motion passed and the meeting adjourned at 12:00 PM.   

Jodie Tristano

Association Secretary

September 17, 2012

